
 

Town of Canterbury 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

February 18, 2015 

 

Selectmen Present:  Bob Steenson 

Cheryl Gordon 

George Glines 

Town Administrator:  Ken Folsom 

 

The meeting was called to order at 1:08 PM. 

 

Fire Chief Pete Angwin, Police Chief John LaRoche and Road Agent Jim Sawicki attended 

the meeting.  

 

Jim reported that there has been a lot of plowing and that they are still pushing back the snow.  

Ken explained that he received a call from Sue LeClair regarding the amount of snow on the 

flat roof of the Library and the amount that has drifted on the backside of the building.  Jim 

will look into this. 

 

Ken reported that an accident occurred the week prior that will require the replacement of a 

plow.  Jim reported that they are using the plow that goes on the grader in the interim.  Jim is 

looking into purchasing a used plow. 

 

Jim asked the Selectmen if they would visit a parking ban as well as people plowing snow 

across the road.  Bob explained that he didn’t believe the Town had a large problem with 

abandoned vehicles and asked how adopting a parking ban would help.  Jim stated that if a 

parking ban was in place, he would have the ability to call and have the vehicle towed.  The 

Selectmen will send a letter to J & D to authorize the Road Agent of the Town of Canterbury 

to call and have vehicles towed during winter maintenance. 

 

The Board thanked Pete, John and Jim for attending. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a draft copy of the 2014 Annual report. 

 

The Board signed: Accounts Payable Manifest 

   Payroll Manifest 

   Veteran’s Exemption – Tax Map 241 Lot 39  

   Land Use Change Tax – Tax Map 230 Lot 17 

   Discretionary Easement Release – Tax Map 220 Lot 1 

 

 

The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 2, 2015 meeting.  Bob made a motion to 

approve the minutes as amended.  Cheryl seconded the motion. All in favor by roll call, 

motion carried. 

 

The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 2, 2015 non-public meeting.  Bob made a 

motion to approve the minutes as amended.  George seconded the motion. All in favor by roll 

call, motion carried. 

 



 

Ken provided the Selectmen with prices to purchase and/or lease new port-a-potty for the 

Transfer Station.  The Board authorized Ken to purchase the port-a-potty from Best Septic. 

 

Ken received a request to have the Town purchase a vacuum cleaner to be used while 

cleaning the town building.  The Selectmen approved the request.  Jan will follow up with the 

purchase. 

 

Ken received an estimate from Bob Drew for the repairs to the Emergency Lighting at the 

Sam Lake House, Municipal Building and the old Elkins Library.  The Board will further 

discuss the needs of the repairs. 

 

The next Selectmen’s meeting will be held on March 2, 2015 at 6:00 PM at the Meetinghouse 

 

Bob made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:32 PM.  Cheryl seconded. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jan Stout 

Administrative Assistant 


